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Welcome to your final edition of Headlines for 2022. May we take this opportunity to thank 
you for your ongoing support as an IEU principal member.

Read the IEU’s response to the latest Productivity Report, particularly in relation to your 
work. Get all the latest news from Principals’ Sub Branch and discover some PD you may 
wish to share with your staff, along with a link to an article on supervision for leaders. 

And meet Pat Boake, recently retired after nearly four decades as principal at the same 
school. 

Mark Northam, Secretary, 
Independent Education Union of Australia NSW/ACT Branch

Latest news from your union

A proud finale

Pat Boake is retiring after 38 years as
principal at the same school.

Read more

Sub Branch update: On the frontline

Principals are on the frontline supporting
students, staff and school communities.

Read more

Learning opportunities

Find out about online learning and
supervision for school leaders.

See more

Supporting leadership

The IEU responds to the latest Productivity
Commission report.

Read more

Headlines: Union news for principals https://comms.ieu.asn.au/v/90429/1061869/email.html?k=ACqTyqq-FDx5rirdNezfnFgpKY-7mLdV0DX0aDdX2Qw
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https://www.ieu.asn.au/news-publications/e-news/headlines/proud-finale
https://www.ieu.asn.au/news-publications/news/2022/10/headlines-sub-branch-update-frontline
https://www.ieu.asn.au/news-publications/e-news/headlines/learning-opportunities
https://www.ieu.asn.au/news-publications/news/2022/10/headlines-supporting-leadership
https://www.linkedin.com/company/ieuanswact



